
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 13, 2021 
 
Deidre S. Gifford, MD, MPH 
Commissioner, Department of Social Services 
55 Farmington Avenue  
Hartford, CT 06105  
 
Dear Commissioner Gifford: 
 
We are writing to share our concerns and call for immediate action to address an alarming issue facing Connecticut's 
seniors and disabled individuals and the workers who serve them in home care settings.  
 
In June, the state legislature approved a 1.7% across-the-board increase to the state's Medicaid reimbursement 
rate for Home and Community-Based Services (HCBS) set to take effect July 1, 2021. However, this rate increase 
still has not been implemented by the Department of Social Services.  
 
This rate increase is intended to support the caregivers who provide home supports to seniors and disabled 
individuals, including visiting nurses, home delivered meals, and other assistance that enables the most vulnerable 
to continue living in their homes and avoid more expensive institutionalized care settings. The rate increase would 
help support homemakers and companions who provide vital assistance yet remain some of the lowest paid 
workers who still struggle to make ends meet. This rate increase was to be funded by state General Fund dollars 
and was approved by the legislature to be effective July 1, 2021.  
 
Over five months have passed since this rate increase was scheduled to take effect. The delay in the rate increase 
puts enormous financial pressure on small providers who offer care services through Medicaid, their workers, and 
the vulnerable populations they serve. Providers are already facing budgetary challenges as they work to address 
increasing food and fuel expenses, the effects of minimum wage increases, and the pandemic. The delay in the 
Medicaid reimbursement rate increase adds another financial strain amongst many that is making it increasingly 
difficult for providers to continue offering services to Connecticut's most vulnerable residents in the Medicaid 
waiver programs.  
 
We understand that rate increases will eventually be applied retroactively. But the problem is care providers are 
struggling to stay afloat today. We are very concerned that growing financial pressures will force small providers to 
pull out of the state's home care program because they can no longer afford to provide care within Medicaid. Time 
is of the essence to provide relief and promised funding to support our care providers, home care workers, and the 
seniors and disabled individuals they serve.  
 
We ask that the administration turn its full attention to swiftly advance these rate increases and help Connecticut's 
most vulnerable individuals and the workers who care for them every day.  
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Senator Kevin C. Kelly 
Senate Republican Leader 
 
 
 
Senator Eric Berthel 
Ranking Member Human Services Committee 
 
Aron Galinovsky, A&B Homecare Solutions, LLC.  
 
Carolyn Williams, Oikos Home Care LLC 
 
Tamra Miller, T & S Home Care Agency LLC  
 
Chantal M Coffy, RN,M.D.,Manager, 
 
4Nurses At Work LLC DBA / CT Best Care LLC, 
 
Arthur DeFrancisco, A -1 Homecare, LLC 
 
Dr. Roslyn Y. Samuel-Crossdale, Helping Others to 
Succeed Inc 
 
Alicia Gholston, Passionate Care Services, LLC 
 
Anita Melhorn Director, Absolute Independence, LLC 
 
Erika Chiluisa, Erika’s Homecare, LLC 
 
Isaac Schwartz RN,BSN, Emerest Home Care of 
Connecticut  
 
Roberta Winters, TLC Homecare LLC  
 
Daniel Kraus, DanielCare, LLC 
 
Kelly Federle, RN, MSN, Shamrock Home Health  

 
Wendy Espinar, PCA Home Care LLC  
 
Michael Lung, Corporate Controller, Companions & 
Homemakers, Inc. 
 

Senator Paul M. Formica 
Senate Republican Leader Pro Tempore 
 
Marie Allen, Secretary, Connecticut Association of 
Agencies on Aging 

 
Chrissie Schettini, Complete Care/ Palace Adult Day 
Center 
 
Raymond Fairez. Administrator, Florence LCC.  
 
Emily Slattery, Glory Days, LLC 
 
Chantell Paris, Within Reach 
 
Rose Derosier, Topnotch Care Services 
 
Mabel Yankah, Nana’s 24/7 Home Care & 
Companion Agency, LLC 
 
Anthea Mendez ACNP, MBA, CEO, Primary 
Prevention Homecare 
 
Eva Puzio, From The Heart Home Care, LLC. 
 
Gina Baca, Lean on Us Homecare, LLC. 
 
Shivonne Mathison, Cura Home Care Service LLC 
 
Ewa Grzymala, Little Angels Home Care LLC 
 
Conant Schoenly, Charter Oak Home Care 
 
Tariq Faridi, Quality Homemakers Inc. 
 
Elena Petrenko MS.HCA, Mission Era LLC DBA Home 
Helpers and Direct Link 
 
Linda Grigerek, Companions & Homemakers 
 
Jeff Farmer, Center for Transitional Living.  
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Mamadee Kamara, COMFORT-COM HOME CARE LLC 
 
Janine Martino, Home Health Specialty Services, Inc. 
 
Todd R. Dawid, Utopia Companion Services, Inc. 
 
Valerie S. G. Reyher, MA, CRC, NCC, Kennedy Center 
 
Daniel Broch, Broch Enterprises LLC dba Comforcare 
Home Care 
 
Mehar Nistar, Companions & Home Helpers, LLC 
 
Yuliya Novikava, Rescare Homecare dba LINA/ 
Southern Home Care Services 
 
Stuart Rosenkrantz, GM, Aides & Companions LLC 

 
Sandra Salmon, Opal Stork Home Care LLC 
 
Lina Acheampong, HHC, Warm-Hearted Home Care 
LLC 
 
Jason Mirsky, Marrakech, Inc. 
 
Kathy Rathan, Project Genesis, Inc. 
 
Denise L. Cesareo, ElderHouse Inc. 
 
Mario D'Aquila, Assisted Living Services, Inc. 
 
Jonah Francis, Pansy Homecare 
 

 
 


